

## **Hookstone Chase Primary School**

## Hookstone Chase, Harrogate, North Yorkshire HG2 7DJ Telephone: 01423 886026

e-mail: admin@hookstonechase.n-yorks.sch.uk
Headteacher Miss Ann Wheatcroft

26<sup>th</sup> February 2018

## **Dear Parents**

As you are aware, Hookstone Chase will be celebrating its 50<sup>th</sup> Birthday in the Summer. To mark this milestone we are updating and modernising the school uniform to look forward to the next stages in Hookstone's development. We have worked with a graphic designer to create a modern and colourful design to reflect our vibrant school community in 2018. This design will also feature on new signage around the school and on school stationery etc.

The new school uniform will be dark navy blue so that the logo stands out and hopefully will not show dirty marks! We are hoping that sample garments will be available for you to see on Parents' Evenings.

The uniform will comprise of:

- Navy sweatshirt/cardigan with school logo
- Navy polo shirt with school logo
- Grey trousers/skirt/pinafore dress
- In the summer a blue striped or checked summer dress may be worn.

A range of book-bags, PE bags, etc will also be available in the new school colour with the updated logo.

We will launch the new school uniform in September 2018 at the start of the new school year. However, it will be phased in and the children will still be able to wear the old red Hookstone uniform if you have stocks at home and, if this is the case, there is no need to purchase new uniform for September, although we would expect September 2018 new starters in Reception to wear the new navy uniform. Both the current School Uniform suppliers Rawcliffes and Emblazon will be stocking the new uniform for September.

With all good wishes

Yours sincerely

Ann L Wheatcroft Headteacher